
W E  L O O K  F O R W A R D  T O  S E E I N G  Y O U  T H E R E

PUBLIC MEETING

Date:
February 23rd, 2016
Time:
6:00 PM
Place:
Comanche Public Schools
Elementary Cafeteria
1030 Ash Avenue
Comanche, OK 73529

PUBLIC MEETING

Environmental Programs Division
200 N.E. 21st Street
Oklahoma City, OK  73105

SH-53

Additional information about the project and the upcoming meeting can be obtained from Kyle 
McKinley, ODOT Project Manager, at 200 NE 21st Street, Oklahoma City, OK, 73105, (405) 522-7603 or 
kmckinley@odot.org.

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) ensures that no person or groups of persons 
shall, on the grounds of race, color, sex, religion, national origin, age, disability, retaliation or genetic 
information, be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be otherwise subjected 
to discrimination under any and all programs, services, or activities administered by ODOT, its 
recipients, sub-recipients, and contractors. If any interested individual has a disability that may require 
accommodation to participate in this meeting, please contact ODOT ADA Coordinator at (405) 522-3626. 
Upon advance notification of the need for accommodation, reasonable arrangements will be made to 
provide accessibility to the meeting.

The Oklahoma Department of Transportation (ODOT) is currently proposing to reconstruct a portion 
SH-53 from NS-278 to S. 5th St. into the City of Comanche in Stephens County, OK. The existing SH-53 
has narrow driving lanes with no shoulders, limited sight distance, and inadequate vertical curves. 
Improvements along the existing alignment will include two twelve foot wide driving lanes, with sections of 
eight foot wide paved shoulders, curb & gutter with center turn lane within town, and sidewalks depending 
on the location. The purpose of this project is to improve safety and mobility on SH-53.

As part of our efforts to keep the public informed and involved in the decision making process, ODOT 
has scheduled a Public Meeting on February 23, 2016 at the Comanche Elementary School Cafeteria, 1030 
Ash Ave, Comanche, OK 73529 starting at 6:00pm.  The purpose of this meeting is to inform the public and 
solicit comments regarding the Department’s proposed improvements to SH-53.


